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Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on 14th December 2010 in the Village Hall Club Room

Present:  Cllrs J Rivers (Chairman), Mrs S Mash, A Mayer, D Lewis, P Lyon, N Thom, 4 members of the public and Mrs Y Osborne (Clerk)

2145.
Declarations of Councillors Interests: Cllrs Mash and Mayer declared an interest in agenda 
items 8a) Minute no. 2152.a),  9a) Minute no. 2153.a),  9b)  Minute no. 2153.b)   and 9c)  Minute 
no. 2153.c)     During these items Cllrs Mash and Mayer did not take any part 

2146.
Update Register of Councillors Interests: None

2147.
Apologies and reason for absence:  Councillor David Chesson, reason accepted and Community Warden Karen Peck.  The Chairman welcomed back Borough Councillor Mick Burgess from sick leave.

The meeting was adjourned for the public session

2148.
To confirm Minutes of the Meeting held on 9th November 2010:  Confirmed and signed as a correct record .

2149.
Matters Arising:  see Clerk's Report.

2150.
Local Needs Housing Survey update:  Clerk had received reply from Southern Housing.  It is not considered appropriate to meet to discuss alternative sites whilst there is still the potential for the legal problems to be resolved.  With regard to the survey we need to talk to ABC.  Agreed Clerk to write to Colin Mawson again expressing our concern.

2151.
To consider report from the Kent Men of the Trees:  Cllrs considered this a good report and thanks were given to Phil Willcocks, our Tree Warden, for all his hard work and for picking up the free trees to be planted on The Green along the boundary fence.  Clerk to contact tree surgeon with regard to horse chestnut tree on The Green getting too close to the Churchill Oak.

2152.
To further consider and then ratify the proposed budget for 2011/12.  Ideas received so far for community projects a) Tower Room in the Church to be adapted to make it available for other societies and organisations b) Outdoor fitness equipment.  After some discussion it was agreed that a donation of £200 be given towards the Tower Room in the Church project and that £3,000 be budgeted towards the cost of providing Outdoor Fitness Equipment for parishioners.  Further funding for this may be available from the RWE npower community benefit fund, Clerk to investigate.  Cllr Lewis proposed and Cllr Thom seconded that the precept for 2011/2012 remain the same as the previous year at £16,275.  All agreed and that the budget proposal as presented to the previous meeting with the Outdoor Fitness Equipment figure added, be ratified.

2153.
Correspondence: 


a)  Dr A Lloyd-Smith re lay-by in front of the Church – Cllrs supported, in principle, the request to allow the Church to assume responsibility for this and to resurface it with appropriate material. Clerk had already pointed out that Highways should be informed of this intention too.


b)  Jeremiah Greenland's Charity – request for funding -  Cllrs agreed to a donation of £200.


c)  PCC – Request for donation towards heating oil for the Church over the Christmas period – Cllrs agreed to a donation of £60.


d)  RWE npower renewables – boundary of the community benefit fund extended to include Wittersham.  Clerk had informed the PCC and Sports Club of this.


e)  Michael Burgess – Planning Statement – Borough Councillor Burgess had read this out during the Public Session.


f)  Came & Co. - To Grit or Not to Grit – Noted.
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For noting:


g)  Wittersham Sports Club – Thank you for our donation to their funds.


Previously circulated


h)  Fete Committee Accounts – i)  ABC – Consultation on Ashford Borough Council's Policy on licensing Sex Shops, Sex Cinemas and Sexual Entertainment Venues – Cllrs supported ABC's suggestions.     j)  ABC – Consultation on ABC's Policy on Street Trading in the Borough – Comments made sent to ABC.     k)  Clerks & Councils Direct     l)  Action with Communities in Rural Kent – Oast to Coast and Annual Summary.     m)  A Guide to Tenterden Town for people with Disabilities – A copy of this will be available at the Clerk's Parish Desk at the Community Market.     n)  English Rural Housing Association Annual Report 2010.


Forwarded by E-mail


o)  Kent Highway Services Tracker Survey 2010 – Completed by Cllr Lewis     p)  ABC Note from the Leader of ABC Cllr Peter Wood      q)  ABC – Forward Plan of Key Decisions December 2010 – March 2011

2154.
To Authorise Payment:


 I)  Venus Cleaners – Street Cleaning during November £100 – Authorised


 ii)  Reimburse the Clerk for Laminator £34.82 + £6.09 VAT = £40.91  Authorised


To note – Invoice No 34 from Robert Pudan for grass cutting etc totalling £540.00 pd on 28/11/10

2155.
Working Party Reports:


a) 
Finance -   Monthly Transaction Statement – Agreed




b)
Planning:  



Decisions received:



10/00162/TC  Henley Cottage, 25 The Street – Cherry Plum trees x 3 and Foxglove tree to 


fell                                                                                   No objection raised


 
c)
Highways & Footpaths



i)  Noted that pea beach is escaping from drives in The Street onto footways, making 
walking hazardous for the elderly.  It would be helpful if residents kept the footway clear.



ii)  Clerk had asked KCC how PROW will be affected by the expected financial cuts but 
no decision as to how it will be run has yet been made although the magazine Explore 
Kent has been axed.

d) Open Spaces 

             i)  A copy of the insurance cover for the bonfire celebrations had been received however 
the bonfire had not been cleared up and no one had stayed long enough on site to attend to 
the bonfire and the fire brigade had been called out.  Completed permission form had not 
been adhered to. The original padlock has been replaced by a locked padlock so that the 
gate can not be shut.  Clerk to contact Committee.

            ii)  When the Village Green had been created ABC had agreed to maintain the pond which 
they haven't done.  Clerk to contact them.

e)
Cemetery –  Nothing to report.

2156.
Reports (for noting) from Representatives on outside bodies: 

i) Village Hall Management Committee - Cllr Thom gave a short report.

ii) KALC AGM - The Chairman gave a report on the AGM which the new Chief Constable of Kent and the Chairman of the Police Authority had attended together with the Director of Kent Highways Services and the Minister for Decentralisation

2157.
Date of next Planning Meeting:  to be advised

2158.
Date of Next Full Council Meeting:  11th January 2011

Page 489

2159.
Items for information: 


a)  The Chairman suggested that the Council should consider producing an information leaflet on the forthcoming Parish Council election to be held in May 2011


b)  The Clerk had received a letter, via Borough Councillor Burgess, from Mr R Manser with regard to the parking of vehicles in Lloyds Green asking that the Parish Council does something about it.  She had replied that unfortunately this was actually a Borough Council matter and should be taken up with them and that Borough Councillor Mick Burgess would be able to help if necessary.


c)  The Chairman pointed out to the meeting that he had only visited Wittersham Coachworks at the invitation of the applicant and is always willing to meet any parishioner who has concerns over planning applications.

The meeting closed at 21.20hrs with Christmas wishes from the Chairman.

